
 

Sons of the American Revolution 
Michigan Society 

Jeremiah Clark Chapter 
P.O. Box 269 

Clarkston, MI 48347-0269  

Chapter Meeting 
Held Tuesday, July 18, 2023, 7pm 
Buck Shots Bar & Grill 

Minutes 
The meeting was called to order by David Suzor at 7:03 pm 

Present SAR members in good standing: 

• David Suzor 
• Mike Packard 
• Mick Packard 
• Ken Loudy 
• Grant Goulet 
• David Decker 
• Richard Hackleroad 
• Doug Brown 
• David Walls (Newest Member!) 

Applicants in process: 

• Wayne Mead 

The meeting started with the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance, led by Dave S., and the SAR Pledge, led by Dave S. as 
well. 

Meeting detail: 

Committee Reports 

1. President Suzor reported that the Board of Managers meeting was held at the Iroquois Club last month. There is 
likely to be a dues increase effective in September 2023. Official messaging will follow from MISSAR and NSSAR. 

2. Secretary Mike reported that the Chapter was approved for the Kroger Community Rewards program. Our 
members are urged to sign up through their individual Kroger account. Once logged in to your Kroger account, 
you can go to the Community Rewards page and search for Jeremiah Clark Chapter SAR. JCC will earn rewards 
automatically from purchases! 

a. Mike distributed the JCC regular meeting minutes for March, April, May, and June. Having a quorum, 
Mike moved to approve the minutes of these meetings. Compatriot Decker seconded the Motion. All 
members voted unanimously to approve the minutes as presented. These minutes can be published 
now. 

b. Grant mentioned during the meeting that JCC is now showing on Guidestar index of Nonprofit 
Organizations. This is an excellent development in that JCC is now recognized by the “go-to” resource for 
tracking nonprofit organizations in the philanthropic industry. 
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3. Registrars Mike and Ken reported on our newest Member David Walls! We also have an application pending for 
Wayne Mead and Samuel Mead. Ken and Mike are working with Bill Sharp, MISSAR State Genealogist to resolve 
issues. 

a. Grant Goulet has two Supplemental Applications ready to go and two more Supplementals in the queue 
b. We are hoping to have at least one or two more applications submitted by our next JCC meeting. 

4. Public Relations 
a. Grant is working on arranging a date to participate in an Independence TV event hosted by Joette Kunze, 

Sashabaw Plains DAR. Grant will be working to arrange a good time to appear, and we hope to have 
representatives of JCC present. More to come through communications. Wayne Mead has contacts at 
Independence TV and discussed ideas in utilizing services available to produce content for the Chapter 
and the community. Very exciting. 

5. Historian 
a. Compatriot David Decker discussed the upcoming events at the 54th Annual Oakland Historical Society 

Ice Cream Social. JCC will have a table at the event Saturday and Sunday July 29 and 30 from 12 pm to 4 
pm. JCC will be positioned with Sashabaw Plains DAR. This is a well-attended event in the community. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None 

The meeting concluded with the SAR Recessional led by Mick. Meeting adjourned at 7:51 PM. Submitted by Mike 
Packard **END** 


